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Notes From Secretary

I’m not sure how many previous AGMs may have been held entirely by the process we used this year. However, I think we need to think through how these meetings will work into the future.

Just a few observations:

· The way we function at this point is that any one NCA, or other authorized source, can submit a resolution about anything and the ICA looks to obligated to accept it at face value. A resolution is the equivalent of a motion from my point of view. Maybe a bit different, but functionally very similar. In most any meeting environment, a motion requires someone to second it before it can be discussed or voted on. We don’t have that mechanism in place prior to the creation of the agenda and there is certainly no such process after the agenda is produced. So I think we need to consider how to incorporate the need for a seconder for any resolution before they are included in the agenda.

· There is no mechanism to allow for amendments to resolutions or motions. 

· Except for any kind of pre-meeting discussion, there is no current mechanism to have an in meeting discussion so except for tallying the votes, there is no real meeting.

· The structure of this organization is that the NCAs (and their respective representatives) and the Executive are the only voting members of the organization. There is no current mechanism for the owners to have a direct voice (other than discussions on the Forum) in the organization. If you look at the organizations above us you see a very similar situation whereby the various countries are the voting members but the members within each of those countries are only members of their NCA and that is how their voice officially gets to the ICA. One owner = one vote would require a lot more reorganization of the ICA than a few words in some voting instructions. It would be a complete change in how the organization is set up and that would be a pretty extensive research exercise to figure out how we do that but still retain a structure that is acceptable to the hierarchy we fit into. The resolution didn’t pass but I have a feeling it might resurface.
· If the NCAs are the members of the World Council, and the actual voting members of that council, it seems to me as though there ought to be some level of the conduct of business of the organization that can happen without having to return to the owners of each country for a vote on everything. For instance, if there was an amendment to a resolution that simplified it or clarified it, wouldn’t it be a workable situation if the NCA representative acted on behalf of the country’s owners and voted on their behalf to accept an amendment? It is a bit counterproductive to gather things together once a year to vote on and then have to wait another year before anything else can be decided.
· A very poor turnout of voting within virtually every country. I heard from one source that it may have something of a language problem in some countries because many of the local sailors may not possess very good English skills. Is there any advantage in making sure that the contents of the agendas are translated? Who is responsible for that? Is that a responsibility of the individual NCAs where there maybe language concerns?

· There were a substantial number of resolutions this year. Were the important ones somehow lost in all the ones that were more of the house-keeping variety? Is there some need, or way, to set out the ones that have real consequence? Is it not the job of the NCA to make sure that the upsides and downsides of any resolution are known to their owners?
· There are inexpensive ways to conduct an electronic meeting. And there are expensive ways. We are a difficult organization do this with because we are placed all around the world. I didn’t check but we are likely across 18 or more hours of time zones, including a day. Actual on-line meeting services sound like a good idea but with our vast time zone coverage it would be hard (maybe somewhere near impossible) to have everyone on-line at the same time. So should the AGM be extended to more than one day and maybe set up a specialized blog, forum or other form of website that is only open to meeting attendees so that items can be put to the participants and have enough time to have at least some kind of discussion? 

